
Carol Moore 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Pamela Wright 
Thursday, November 30, 2023 10:40 AM 
Carol Moore 
Fw: Code of Conduct/ethics docket item 

Attachments: Code of Conduct.Ethics Memo.pdf; text 1.2023-11-21 .pdf; text 2. 2023-11-21 .pdf 

please add me 

From: Brenda Noel <bnoel@newtonma.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, November 30, 2023 9:00 AM 
To: City Council <citycouncil@newtonma.gov> 
Cc: Carol Moore <cmoore@newtonma.gov> 
Subject: Code of Conduct/ethics docket item 

Colleagues, 
Please consider signing on to the following docket item: 

~ 

xx-23 
Committee 

Discussion and possible amendment to the City Council Rules to add an Ethics Commission or 

COUNCILORS NOELrequesting a discussion and possible amendment to the City Council Rules to add an 
Ethics Commission or Committee for the purpose of creating and enforcing a City Council Code of Ethics. 

I have attached back-up materials illustrating the need for this discussion. 

Best, 
Brenda 

Brenda Noel 

Ward 6 City Councilor 

1025 Walnut Street 

617-620-2721 
Please note, the Massachusetts Secretary of State has determined that most email is public record and therefore cannot 
be kept confidential. 
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1000 Commonwealth Avenue ▪ Newton, MA  02459 
617-796-1210                             www.newtonma.gov 

City Council 
2022-2023 City of Newton 

November 30, 2023 

Dear Colleagues,  

During the City Council meeting on Monday November 20th, I received the attached text messages from a City 
Council colleague. This exchange was inappropriate, unwanted, and unwelcome. 

The next day I spoke with Ms. Michelle Pizzi O’Brien, Director of Human Resources for the City of Newton, 
regarding the text messages. She informed me, after consulting Newton’s Law Department, that Human 
Resources and Law have no oversight in regard to City Council conduct. 

I reached out to Carol Moore, the City Clerk, and she expressed that there was no mechanism in our rules, or 
any sort of ethics commission to address unwanted or unwelcome behavior, or behavior that is unbecoming of 
a City Councilor.  I then met with the Council President, and she stated that while there is no current 
mechanism to investigate and escalate conduct issues, she agreed the Council should have such a process. 

I recognize my time on this council is short. It is my intention by docketing this discussion item that we can 
begin the conversation to establish a set of standards by which we conduct business that is more in line with 
what you might expect in professional settings, so no one on the council must ever be the recipient of such an 
inappropriate exchange.  And, if one finds themselves the recipient of any inappropriate, unwelcome, or 
unwanted conduct from a sitting City Councilor, there is a clear process through which the conduct can be 
investigated and individual(s) can be held accountable, at a bare minimum. I look forward to discussing it 
further. 

Regards, 

Brenda Noel 
Ward 6 City Councilor 
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